In my classroom, I implement a cell phone policy to encourage my students to decrease their dependence on cell phones and increase their focus on learning. I jokingly call the phones “weapons of mass distraction,” but seriously, students don’t realize how frequently they are lured away from lessons by the buzz of their phones (silent or not).  It is difficult for students to fully engage in a lesson when they are distracted by texts, snapchat, twitter, and all other forms of social media. In addition, students are too reliant on this technology when doing class work, and often their first move is to jump to the internet to search for somebody’s “quick” answer rather than interact with their classmates, brainstorm, and/or come up with their own inferences and reasoning.  

I use positive reinforcement to encourage students to become more aware of their reliance on technology by offering weekly bonus points to students who choose to set their cell phones aside and make it through the class period without having their phones at their desks.  The way this will work is that all students will have a choice whether to place their cell phones in a cell phone holder that will be housed behind my desk area to eliminate any fear of theft or tampering.  Each holder is numbered, and the number corresponds with the students’ desk numbers. If students decide to leave their phones in the holder the entire period, they will be awarded 1 bonus point per day. This means that they can earn up to 5 extra credit points per week.  Participation is completely voluntary*. It is my hope that students will gain some insight into their dependence on technology, learn to use technology in a more appropriate manner, take responsibility for their learning, and earn some (much requested) extra credit points at the same time! 
***Those students who choose not to participate will NOT be penalized, of course; however, district/school cell phone policy will still need to be followed and will be enforced.  Therefore, students using phones in class will have their phone confiscated and sent to the office.  Please refer to the school handbook or website for consequences.
I hope that you will be supportive of this effort to demonstrate the need to be actively engaged in their learning!

Mrs. Sullivan

